MINUTES

HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

MEETING 23 NOVEMBER 2017 7PM 
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Joanne McFarlane (Principal Teacher)
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Andrew Cruickshank
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Alastair Dalton-Hopwood

Marie-Therese Martin




Kitty McNeill (Captain)

Shirley McCrae

Caron McDonald




Apologies
Tracy McKelvie







Rachel McNeill 




Colin Hamilton

Jean Sutherland




Carol Kurtyka


Tom Wilson





John Murray








Amanda Storey








Mil Stricevic

Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions
1.1
Dorothy Hooper welcomed Kitty McNeill, one of the school Captains, who gave a brief 
outline of the work the Captains have been carrying out this year, which includes raising 
£600 to date for the Whiteinch foodbank and raising bin emptying issues with the Council.  
Louise Edgerton noted how impressed staff were with this year's Captains and Dorothy also 
noted that an S1 parent had been in touch to say how impressed they were with S6 pupil 
support at parents' evening.  

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 12 October 2017 (pre circulated)

2.1
Approval of the 12 October draft minutes was proposed by Tom Wilson and seconded by 
Jean Sutherland, subject to the initials TH being replaced by TW.  [Thanks to Colin 
Hamilton for preparing these.]  The exam results presentation is available on request. 

3
Matters arising from minutes/ update on action points

3.1
None.

4
Support for pupils with additional needs 
4.1
Joanne McFarlane provided some information on support available for the c30% of 
Hyndland pupils with additional needs e.g. dyslexia, English as an Additional Language.  
Joanne works closely with pastoral care and other staff, agencies, primary schools etc to 
develop opportunities and strategies to support pupils. The pupil support base is a nurturing 
relaxed area where specialist staff work with pupils.  It is a support mechanism to help 
pupils keep up with their studies.  ICT is only available for homework at lunch and break.  
Pupils play games for social interaction.  A database is maintained and continually updated  
with changes communicated to staff.  Focus is being given to additional assessment 
arrangements e.g. extra time, laptop use.  Assessments are carried out to diagnose e.g. 
dyslexia and intervention programmes for reading, spelling and numeracy are run by senior 
pupil mentors at 8.15am or at PST.

4.2
Barry Mochan is leading the nurture area and explained that they are looking to offer 
additional strategies to address delay in emotional development, following 6 principles.  
Four staff are trained and parental permission is required for pupils to take part in a small 
group receiving intensive support for one period per day for 4 terms.  The first S2 group 
starts next week with an S1 group planned to start in February.  Two key principles (all 
behaviour is communication and the classroom being a safe base) will be covered at inset 
days and rolled out across the school.  Good practice, e.g. welcoming pupils to class, will 
be shared.  It was noted by a parent that it could also address issues such as some teachers' 
use of shouting.  

5
Head Teacher Report
5.1
Dorothy explained that the Head Teacher is still on secondment to Glasgow City Council 
two days per week until May but is covering a sickness absence full time at present.  Louise 
Edgerton provided her report, as Acting Head Teacher, as summarised below:

· P7 work is being carried out on numeracy with the Primaries and a Burns Event is planned for January;

· S1 parents' evening was well attended 84% .  The introduction to Show My Homework was well received (and will be available to S3 parents).  Looking to see how to engage with the 16% that weren't there.  Settling in interviews have been held by pastoral care staff and additional support needs identified;

· S1 to S3 – University staff have been presenting on Early Secondary programme and science masterclasses held at Glasgow Uni on Saturday mornings;

· S2 Mr Swan was delighted with a win in the chess league.  A micro-tyco enterprise challenge was entered.  Interim reports are due in December.  Those achieving the John Muir award in IDL week attended the Grosvenor Cinema;

· S3 will continue with the foodbank appeal after Christmas.  They attended a special screening of Julius Caesar.  Mentoring projects are being run by senior pupils and aspiring pastoral care staff;

· S4 reports will be issued tomorrow;

· S5/S6 reports are being prepared – the full report at this time benefits individuals.  Targeted parents' evening is on 30 November.  Three pupils are taking part in a St Andrew's debate at the Scottish Parliament.  Supported study has started with varying times offered;

· DofE there were a high number of presentations at the City Chambers;

· Barry Mochan led some S3-S6 pupils in a Bar Mock trial competition.  The advocate offered to support any pupils interested in a legal career.  A Bar Mock club will be offered throughout the year;

· S6 19 pupils volunteered as blood donors.  Mark Scott leadership projects were run.  Kate McMann is supporting with college applications. Armistice assemblies were run led by History students;

· Sports senior sports leaders are working with the primaries;

· Christmas concerts will take place on Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th December and on Saturday 16th at 7pm the choir will be performing in collaboration with the choir at Glasgow Cathedral.  Parental support would be appreciated;

· Children in Need over £750 was raised and some pupils attended the BBC show;

· Modern language Advanced Higher pupils went on a trip to Strasbourg;

· S2 won a competition to promote learning of language;

· Tom Hunter came to the school (and will be back) to take part in a steering group as a result of Mila Stricevic's poem winning her a place at dinner with Barack Obama;

· Learning and teaching ideas are being shared with Castlemilk and Lourdes schools;

· Police have provided input re social media and there are other presentations they can deliver. 

6
Parent Council communication improvements update
6.1
Dorothy noted that some improvements have been made to Parent Council communications:

· Dorothy has been tweeting but Alison Guthrie and Colin Hamilton have agreed to join in; 

· the poster is to go back up on the school noticeboard;

· Parent Council representatives were trained on how to update the website and the Parent Council section of the school's website has been updated, with thanks to Colin.  A mechanism is to be set up for representatives to help update the school part of the website.  Laura Forrester will speak to Alan Furniss and contact Colin, Tracy McKelvie and Susan Aitken to progress this.

7
Social media policy
7.1
A draft Social Media policy has been reviewed but Dorothy wants to update it before 
finalising.

8
Fundraising
8.1
Dorothy explained that she had signed up the Parent Council for EasyFundraising, via SPTC, which pays a % of sales to the Parent Council. This needs to be publicised in the Hyndland News.

8.2
The gala dinner is planned for 16 February 2018 at Cottiers, tickets available soon.  Looking to source musicians from past and present pupils and for speakers.  Noted that WhatsApp could be used to identify parent helpers.  At our meeting on 18 January we can agree what Parent Council help is required.

8.3
The Mark Beaumont tickets are sold out.  School calendars are ready to print including local business sponsorship and will be available at £5.  An Easter fair will be held on 24 March – details to be worked out and primaries to be involved.

9
AOB
9.1
Feedback had been received from parents on last year's Awards Ceremony, particularly with regard to a bit of a mix up with certain awards and it overrunning on time.  Louise noted that the timing will be looked at in more detail.  A letter of apology was issued to individuals affected by the mix up.  It was suggested that parents and pupils could support the planning for this year's ceremony, with a session on celebrating success being run at the next Parent Council meeting. 

9.2
Available rooms have been identified for use by S6 and it is still hoped that part of the fuel zone can be screened off for S6 use.

9.3
Dorothy will ask Jackie Murray if she can help with the teas again at the Christmas Concert 
on 12 December.  Caron McDonald also offered to help.
9.4
Louise spoke to the Principal Teacher of PE about the cycle friendly schools award but the 
infrastructure is not in place for this.  They will look to put bits in place for next year.

9.5
Access to the toilets was raised again, particularly in the context of being a Rights 
Respecting School and the majority of pupils being punished for the actions of a minority 
vandalising the toilets.  Louise confirmed that some toilets are always open in the 
Lauderdale building but will check that the upstairs toilets are open.  She will also speak to 
the Pupil Councils about why the Airlie toilets are closed.  Pupils with special circumstances 
can access staff/disabled toilets.

Action points









Responsible
1
Poster to be put back up on noticeboard




Louise

2
Arrange for school website to be updated




Laura 

3
To finalise social media policy





Dorothy


4
Publicise EasyFundraising






Dorothy

5
Gala Dinner to include in January agenda




Myrna

6
Arrange help with teas at Christmas Concert



Dorothy

